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***Tuesday, April 4 , 7:00 PM: Vancouver Audubon Society’s General Meeting at 

     the Vancouver's Water Resource Center, 4600 SE Columbia Way, Vancouver 

***Tuesday, April 25, 6:30 PM: VAS Board Meeting hosted by Susan Setterberg    
                 2207 S Sauk Way, Ridgefield   360-980-0884    smsetterberg@yahoo.com  
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PROGRAM: Birding Without Borders: 
                      An Epic World Big Year 

Speaker:  Noah Strycker 

Noah Strycker, 30, is 
Associate Editor of 
“Birding” magazine, 
the author of two well-
regarded books about 
birds, and a regular 
contributor of photog-
raphy and articles to 
all major bird maga-
zines as well as other 
media; he blogs regu-
larly for the American 
Birding Association. 
Strycker set a World 
Big Year record in 
2015, and the how 
book about the experi-
ence will be released 
in fall 2017. (More info on page 2). 
    
****SPECIAL MEETING PLACE for this EVENT**** 

 
Vancouver's Water Resource Center (WREC)  

4600 SE Columbia Way, Vancouver 
Starts at 7 PM  

 

Donations are Welcome 
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FIELD TRIP 

Columbia River Gorge Birds & Blooms 

Leader:  Wilson Cady,  360-835-5947 
When: April 8th, Saturday      
Time: 8:00 AM 
Meet at: Washougal River Front Park, on the 
Columbia River just east of the Best Western 
Hotel  

An all day trip 
up the Colum-
bia Gorge 
looking for mi-
grant birds 
and wildflow-
ers, this will 
be a driving 
trip with mini-
mal walking 
involved. Bring a lunch, binoculars, and dress for 

the weather.  

If you have an FRS Radio 
(walkie-talkie) please bring it or 
communicating between vehi-
cles on the trip. 

We will carpool.   

Do not forget to pay your driver for gas. 
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(cont. Birding without Borders by Noah Strycker) 
 

Noah Strycker has studied 
birds on six continents with 
field seasons in Panama, 
Costa Rica, Ecuador, Hawaii, 
Maine, Michigan, Australia, 
Antarctica, the Galapagos 
Islands, and the Farallon Is-
lands. He also works as a 
naturalist guide on expedition 
cruises to Antarctica and Nor-
way’s Svalbard archipelago, 
literally spreading the inspira-
tion of birds from pole to pole. 
He is based in Oregon, where 
his backyard has hosted more 
than 100 species of birds. 
Visit his website at: www.noahstrycker.com 

 
In 2015, bird nerd No-
ah Strycker of Oregon 
became the first hu-
man to see more than 
half of the planet’s bird 
species in a single, 
year-long, round-the-
world birding trip. Any-
thing could have hap-
pened, and a lot did. 
He was scourged by 
blood-sucking leeches, 
suffered fevers and 
sleep deprivation, sur-
vived airline snafus and 

car breakdowns and mud-
slides and torrential 
floods, skirted war zones, 
and had the time of his 
life. Birding on seven con-
tinents and carrying only 
a pack on his back, 
Strycker enlisted the en-
thusiastic support of local 
birders to tick more than 
6,000 species, including 
Adelie Penguins in Ant-
arctica, a Harpy Eagle in 
Brazil, a Spoon-billed 
Sandpiper in Thailand, 
and a Green-breasted 
Pitta in Uganda. He 
shared the adventure in 
real time on his daily blog 

INJURED BIRDS:  WHAT TO DO? 
We have no Bird Rehabilitators in the Van-
couver Area that  we know of. So what should 
you do if you find yourself in this situation?  
Many Birds that hit a window just need 
some time to rest to get “their wind back” 
before taking off again. Try putting them in 
a box with plenty of air for an hour of more 
until you hear movement then take them outdoors and test if they 
are ready to fly off. If not then…. 
 
1. Call the Portland Audubon Wildlife Care Center for infor-

mation:   503-292-0304 
               5151 NW Cornell Rd, Portland OR 

2. Call Arden or Sherry Hagen for information: 360-892-8872 
If they are available to transport a bird to the Portland Audu-
bon Wildlife Care Center then they ask that they receive a gas 
mileage compensation and a small donation for the Care Cen-
ter for the care of the bird at the time of pick up. 

3.  There is 24 hr Animals Hospital called DoveLewis in down-
town Portland that will take the bird overnight if the Portland 
Audubon Wildlife is closed. 
                     1945 NW Pettygrove        503-228-7281 
In the meantime…. 
    Keep the bird in a box with small air holes.  
    You might offer water via a dropper, and if necessary watered 
down puppy chow to supply nutrients. 

 

Noah reaches 5,000 species in 

the Philippines with a Flamed

-crowned Flowerpecker 

Black-and-yellow Broad-

bills in Borneo  

(audubon.org/
noah), and now 
he reveals the 
inside story. 
This humorous 
and inspiring 
presentation 
about 
Strycker’s epic 
World Big Year 
will leave you 
with a new ap-
preciation for 
the birds and 
birders of the 
world.  

Noah riding on "La Brujita"  

in Colombia 

http://www.noahstrycker.com/
http://audubon.org/noah
http://audubon.org/noah


gstarke@pacifier.com 
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Legislative Bills of Interest 
Greenhouse Gases 

 
 One of Audubon's priority issues concerns 
climate change and carbon pricing.  If producing 
carbon emissions is made more expensive, that 
would create an incentive to produce less car-
bon.  Thus, the market place would encourage 
people to act to reduce their carbon emissions.  
Such as buying more fuel efficient cars or using 
public transit whenever possible.  Audubon is, 
therefore, supporting bills that would place a tax 
on carbon pollution.  Such a bill, SB 5127, 
(companion bill in the House is HB 1555) would 
establish a carbon tax, as well as an investment 
program to reduce greenhouse gases and to 
facilitate the transition to a clean energy econo-
my.  As of this writing, SB 5127 is in committee.  
The House bill, HB 1555, is in the House Fi-
nance Committee.   
 An interesting bill is HB 1144 which would 
amend the state greenhouse gas emission limits 
to be consistent with the latest scientific assess-
ment of climate change.  Imagine that!  We 
should have our standards for greenhouse gas 
emission limits consistent with science.   
 

Water 
 
 There is a bill, HB 1885, that would loosen 
the requirements for determining the availability 
of water before a developer can build.  As of this 
writing, it is in committee, where it appears to be 
staying.  I mention this just to illustrate that 
some developers want to build, whatever the 
long-term consequences.  But, if you are build-
ing houses with the expectation that people will 
live in them, you need to make sure that there 
will be sufficient water available for the people to 
use.  And, also to make sure that you are not 
causing neighbors' wells to go dry.  (on a per-
sonal note, a friend of mine who lives in the 
country -- runs a small farm -- has had her well 
adversely affected by development in her neigh-
borhood).  It may be that, in Clark County, water 
will be a limiting factor for development. 

The Federal Government 
 
 While there has been much in the news 
about what is going on in D.C., I have heard lit-
tle on specifics as to what is happening to the 
natural resource agencies.  Except for one 
thing: budgets.  And what I have heard is unbe-
lievably  bad.  It seems that agency budgets are 
being slashed -- as in the double-digit percent-
age slashed.  The money "saved" will, apparent-
ly, go to the military.  For as long as I have been 
an adult (and before), the military has been fa-
vored in the federal budget.  But, from what I 
have heard, it seems as if the military will get 
even more. The administration's budget has, 
however not yet been formally presented.  
When it is, we can comment on the specifics.  
That will be for next month.  Unless some-
thing else happens 
that needs comment. 

Welcome New Members:  Kevin & Jill Anderson   Mary Anne 

Blackman   Mark Blessley   Barbara Bloomfield   David Born  Joy 

Diamond   Mary Edwards   beth finn   Laurie Kansanback   Hayley 

Mills-Lott   Yvonne L Newland   James Rhoden   Paul Romig   
Hannah Trenkle 

 
GO PAPERLESS 

with the VAS Newsletter 
If you would rather have a paperless VAS Newsletter then you can 
email Sherry Hagen at  littlebirder@comcast.net to receive a “PDF” 
copy of The Columbia Flyway in color sent to you. Include the email 
address that you wish to have it sent to. 
 The PDF form is also available on line at: 
                                                 www.vancouveraudubon.org 
 
 

Has anyone ever asked you……. 
 
What is that black bird 
with red wings? 
 
Answer: 
It is a Red-winged 
Blackbird. 

Gretchen Starke    
 360-892-8617    

Gretchen Starke 



Feb. 13, Les Carlson, George Mayfield and Bob Rowe 
birded Les's home, Millers Pond, River S and the Vancou-
ver Lake lowlands. They saw PEREGRINE FALCON, 
MERLIN and AMERICAN KESTREL, ROUGH-LEGGED 
HAWK, SNOW GEESE, WHITE- THROATED SPAR-
ROW, WHITE-BREASTED NUTHATCH and BROWN 
CREEPER coming up with 60 species for the day. 
 
Feb. 14, At his home in Battle Ground, Jim Danzenbaker 
heard a WESTERN SCREECH-OWL calling around mid-
night.  
 
It must have been a good night for owls as we had a 
NORTHERN SAW-WHET OWL calling at home. 
 
Feb. 16, At the Battle Ground High School sports field, 
Jim Danzenbaker found a variety of gulls including an 
adult WESTERN GULL with about 50 other assorted large 
gulls - mostly hybrid Herring, Glaucous-winged types but a 
few THAYER'S GULLS were mixed in with them. 

 
Feb. 25, A pair of WESTERN BLUE-
BIRDS were found along Marble Road 
on the Clark-Skamania County line by 
Matt Bartells. 
 
John Bishop photographed some CAS-
SIN'S FINCHES just west of Silver Star 
Mountain, these finches are usually 

found in Ponderosa Pine forest east of the Cascades but 
are occasionally seen locally during the winter and migra-
tion. 
 
Lynn and Gene Topinka refound the WESTERN BLUE-
BIRDS at Bonneville Dam for a new addition to their Ska-
mania County lists. The SAY'S PHOEBES were still pre-
sent too. 
 
Feb. 26, Jim Danzenbaker  found a Common Teal in Bat-
tle Ground, this is an Eurasian subspecies of a GREEN-
WINGED TEAL, the difference between the two subspe-
cies is that Green-winged have a vertical white line in front 
of the wing while the Common has a white horizontal line 
above the wing. 
 
A HUTTON'S VIREO was calling repetitively as it moved 
through the woods at our place in Skamania County. 
 
Feb. 28, While conducting a raptor survey in the Vancou-
ver Lake lowlands, Bob Flores found a flock of 1,000 
SNOW GEESE across from Frenchmans Bar Park. Also a 
pair of REDHEADS were on Shillipoo Lake. 
 
March 3, The first 4 BAND-TAILED PIGEONS showed up 
at our feeders, I had been expecting them and during the 
previous two days we had been putting cracked corn in our 
platform feeder for them. 

 
March 5, A RED-BREASTED SAPSUCKER visited Eric 
and Tammy Bjorkman's yard. 
We had 12 PINE SISKINS at our sunflower seed feeders, 
they only stuck around for two days. 
 
March 8, The first RUFOUS HUMMINGBIRD of this Spring 

was reported by Jack Burkman, a 
Vancouver City Council member. 
 
March 9, Ray Korpi spotted a 
TURKEY VULTURE over the 
Clark College CTC in east Van-
couver. 
 
Unusual for our place, we had a 
GREAT BLUE HERON fly over 
about 500' above the house. 

  
March 10, Enjoying a warm and sunny day from his deck 
in battle Ground, Jim Danzenbaker saw 400 SNOW 
GEESE, 1 TURKEY VULTURE, 2 
COOPER'S HAWKS, 19 CALIFOR-
NIA GULLS, 4 VIOLET-GREEN 
SWALLOWS, 1 YELLOW-RUMPED 
WARBLER and 4 PINE SISKINS 
along with the more expected species. 
 
Lyn and Gene Topinka had their first RUFOUS HUMMING-
BIRD of the year. 
 
Michelle Maani spotted a yellow-shafted NORTHERN 
FLICKER at Frenchman's Bar these are the subspecies 
that breed in the Rocky Mountains and eastward, most of 
the ones seen here show some signs of being hybrids with 
Red-shafted Flickers.  
 
This was a very wet winter with extended periods of snow 
and ice, this produced seasonal ponds in many low spots 
and fields. In one of these flooded fields near his home, 
George Mayfield spotted a male EURASIAN WIGEON and 
a surprisingly a COMMON MERGANSER which is a fish 
eating species that probably found no food in that spot. 
Region wide, Varied Thrushes were lower in numbers than 
usual although Eric and Tammy Bjorkman commented that 
they had more at their home this winter than ever before. A 
SHARP-SHINNED HAWK was spotted in his yard by Bob 
Rowe, these small hawks feed on small birds and are at-
tracted by the activity around bird feeders. If you place you 
feeders near bushes or a brush pile it will give a spot for 
the small birds to quickly take cover when a predator ap-
pears.   
 For the 2017 Cumulative County List Project there 
have been reports of 158 species seen in Clark County so 
far and in 89 Skamania County. 
 By the end of March we should have had both Orange-
crowned Warblers and Common Yellowthroats return 
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360-835-5947   gorgebirds@juno.com 



along with all of the swallow species. The month of April is 
when the migration really picks up with the arrival of Yel-
low-headed Blackbirds, Lazuli Bunting, Black-headed 
Grosbeak and most of the warblers and flycatchers. To 
see the average arrival dates of migrants in our area go 
to: https://birdsoverportland.wordpress.com/oregon-
migration-phenology/ 
                                              Wilson Cady 
 

Woodland Bottoms Field Trip Report 

Our field trip to Woodland Bottoms on February 18
th
, start-

ed with a bit of rain which soon ended to make for good 
birding the whole morning.  Our first stop to scan the fields 
off Guild Road was full of good sightings.  Red-tails, Bald 
Eagle, Northern Harrier, and a great look at Rough-legged 
Hawk when it flared its wings for landing made for a great 
start to the day.  As with everywhere around the area, wa-
ter levels were high and many of the agriculture fields had 
new ponds with ducks and swans.  Great Blue Herons 
were abundant and the rookery off Kuhnis was busy with 
many birds perched.  We did catch a Great Egret too near 
the rookery where they are also known to nest.  Randy 
picked out the “horns” of a Great Horned Owl sitting a nest 
on Dike Road. Good spotting, Randy.  This nest has been 
used in years pasted also, but sometimes you just can’t 
find the bird since it is so high.  A Red-tailed Hawk pair 
was also nesting in the same area on the river side of 
Dike Road.   

There wasn’t much activity on the rivers this year, proba-
bly because the water was high and fast flowing.  Ducks, 
mostly on the field ponds included Gadwall, Eurasian Wig-
eon (seen by the last car), Mallard, Shoveler, Pintail, 
Green-winged Teal, Lesser and Greater Scaup, Buffle-
head and Common Merganser, along with Pied-billed and 
Horned Grebes, Tundra Swans, Cackling and Canada 
Geese.  Only a few got a look at the Peregrine late in the 
day, but everyone was treated to numerous American 
Kestrels along the entire route.   

One of the highlights of the trip was watching dancing 
Sandhill Cranes.  That never gets old.  We spent some 

time looking into scrubby areas 
to get Fox, Song, White-
crowned and Golden-crowned 
Sparrows.  Spotted Towhee, 
Bewick’s Wren, Black-capped 
Chickadee and Junco were also 
about.  Robins were numerous 
and House Sparrow and House 
Finch were found in trees 
around the farms and houses.  
Red-winged Blackbirds, Brew-
ers Blackbirds and Ravens 
were found as expected.   
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We also had the treat of a nice Belted Kingfisher along the 
back slough of the Columbia River seen from the northern 
section of the dike.   Our list for the day included 54 spe-
cies for the group.  If you want the complete list, email 
Susan at smsetterberg@yahoo.com.  Thanks to everyone 
who participated.  It made for a fun day.  We had several 
newer birders in our group of twelve; George and I were 
happy to show off this wonderful winter birding spot to 
everyone.    
                                             by Susan Setterberg 

 

 

 

 
 
   

Volunteers Needed for the VAS Booth 

April 28, 29 & 30 

Friday, Saturday & Sun-

day 

If you are interested in 

helping 

then call Arden Hagen 

at 360-892-8872 

to sign up for a 2 hour time slot 

(one 3 hour time slot on Saturday morning) 

Parking Permits will be shared. 

 
 

Has anyone ever asked you……. 
 
 
What is that black bird with 
yellow head? 
 
Answer: 
It is a Yellow-headed 
                            Blackbird. 
 
 

mailto:smsetterberg@yahoo.com
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